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Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.

City County

Revised September 2011



continued

If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Project Title: South Madera 6-Lane
	Lead Agency: Caltrans
	Contact Name: Richard Putler
	Email: richard.putler@dot.ca.gov
	Phone Number: (559) 445-5286
	Project Location: Madera, CA                                                                                              Madera
	Project Description: The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) proposes to widen State Route 99 in Madera County from just north of Avenue 7 to Avenue 12 (post miles 0.1-8.1). One lane would be built in each direction on the highway median to create a six-lane highway. Additionally, the existing lanes and shoulders of State Route 99 would be rehabilitated, and a concrete median barrier would be installed along with an auxiliary lane at the Avenue 12 northbound off-ramp.
	Project's Effects: Aesthetics
· “Where the Palm Meets the Pine” landmark would be permanently removed from the State Route 99 median within the project limits and relocated to the southbound shoulder of State Route 99. A single row of 15 Canary Island date palm trees followed by 15 Deodar Cedar pine trees would be planted on the southbound shoulder of State Route 99. The oleanders in the median would be permanently removed from the State Route 99 median within the project limits. New oleanders would be planted on the southbound shoulders of State Route 99.

Paleontology
· Mitigation would consist of pre-construction environmental awareness training, field monitoring during construction, and the salvaging, preparation, identification, and curation of scientifically significant fossils if discovered.

Greenhouse Gases
· Mitigation would consist of installing level two electric vehicle chargers for public use.
	Areas of Controversy: The project would replace “Where the Palm Meets the Pine” landmark. The replacement planting would occur on the southbound side of the highway, south of the existing trees. As a result of relocating the trees from the median the visual scale and the dominance of the trees would be greatly reduced.
As a result of removing the oleanders and relocating “Where the Palm Meets the Pine” landmark the overall change to visual character would be high.
 
	List of Agencies: Madera County Transportation Commission


